
 

 

 

Notice Date:  May 30, 2024 
To:   Indiana Medicaid Providers 
From:   CareSource 
Subject:  Continuous Glucose Monitors Product Enrollment & Billing Guidance Provider 
 
Summary 
Continuous glucose monitor (CGM) products/supplies will no longer be covered as a medical benefit 
billed on a CMS-1500 claim form. CareSource members will be instructed to take their prescription to a 
participating network pharmacy provider to be filled.  
 
Impact 
Prior to June 1, 2024, durable medical equipment (DME) providers enrolled with the Indiana Health 
Coverage Program (IHCP) as Provider Type 25 and Provider Specialty 250, were eligible to bill 
continuous glucose monitors (CGM) products/supplies to CareSource as a medical benefit billed on a 
CMS-1500 claim form. To continue providing CGM products/supplies as a pharmacy benefit, starting 
with dates of service on and after July 15, 2024, DME providers will need to be:  
 

• Enrolled with IHCP as Provider Type 24 (Pharmacy) and Provider Specialty Code 250 
(DME/Medical Supply)  

• A participating pharmacy provider with Express Scripts, Inc. (ESI), to continue providing 
CGM products/supplies, as a pharmacy benefit 

 
Importance 
DME providers enrolled with IHCP as Provider Type 24 (Pharmacy) & Provider Specialty Code 250 
(DME/Medical Supply) should contact Express Scripts, Inc (ESI) at NetworkCompliance@Express-
Scripts.com to request enrollment as a participating pharmacy provider/supplier.  
 
Questions? 
Please contact Health Partner Services at 1-844-607-2831, Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
Eastern Time (ET). 
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